
  

 

 

 
 

March 2, 2020 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors 
City of Ketchum 
Ketchum, Idaho 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors: 
 

Recommendation to Approve Road Closure for Special Event  
 
Recommendation and Summary  
Staff is recommending Council approve the following road closure for a special event. 
 
Main Street between Sun Valley Road and Second Street 
Sun Valley Film Festival Main Street Salute, March 20 from 7 p.m. to March 21 at 1 a.m. 
 
“I move to approve the street closure request for Sun Valley Film Festival Main Street Salute.” 
 
The reasons for the recommendation are as follows: 

• The city has assigned designated and non-designated areas for special events. 

• Non-designated street closures require approval by City Council. 
 

Introduction and History 
Designated locations, with a user fee of $100 per event: 

• First Avenue between Sun Valley Road and 4th Street  

• First Avenue between Sun Valley Road and 2nd Street  

• First Avenue between 5th and 6th Streets  

• First Avenue between 1st and River Streets  

• 4th Street between Leadville and East Avenues  

• Picabo Street between Ritchie Drive and Gates Road 

• Washington Avenue between 1st and River Streets 
 

Other areas of the city, non-designated locations, require a user fee of $500 per event and approval for use of 
the street by City Council. 
 
Sun Valley Film Festival Main Street Salute is a returning event in Ketchum. This non-designated street closure 
was approved for the event in 2018. 
 
Financial Impact 
There is no financial impact. 
 


